I. In a democracy, institutions play a crucial role in ensuring the smooth functioning of the government and the protection of citizens' rights. The three main institutions in India's democratic setup are the Legislature, the Executive, and the Judiciary. The Legislature consists of elected representatives who make laws and debate issues in the Parliament and State Legislative Assemblies. The Executive comprises the President, the Prime Minister, and the Council of Ministers, who are responsible for implementing laws and policies. The Judiciary, headed by the Supreme Court, is responsible for interpreting and upholding the Constitution, resolving disputes, and safeguarding the rights of citizens. These institutions work independently of each other but maintain a system of checks and balances to prevent the abuse of power. The working of these institutions is essential for the proper functioning of democracy and the protection of the rights and interests of the people.

- 1. What are the three main institutions in India's democratic setup?
  - a) Judiciary, Parliament, and Council of Ministers
    - b) Legislature, Executive, and Judiciary
    - c) President, Prime Minister, and Cabinet
    - d) Rajya Sabha, Lok Sabha, and State Legislative Assemblies
    - 2. What is the role of the Legislature in a democracy?
    - a) Implementing laws and policies
    - b) Interpreting and upholding the Constitution
    - c) Making laws and debating issues
    - d) Resolving disputes and safeguarding citizens' rights
    - 3. Who is responsible for implementing laws and policies in India?
    - a) President, Prime Minister, and Council of Ministers
    - b) Supreme Court and its judges
    - c) Members of Parliament and State Legislative Assemblies
    - d) Election Commission of India
    - 4. Which institution is responsible for interpreting and upholding the Constitution?
    - a) Parliament

- b) President
- c) Supreme Court
- d) Election Commission of India
- 5. How do the institutions of democracy maintain a system of checks and balances?
- a) By implementing laws and policies
- b) By interpreting and upholding the Constitution
- c) By making laws and debating issues
- d) By working independently but overseeing each other's actions

1. लोकतंत्र में, संस्थाएँ सरकार के सुचारू कामकाज और नागरिकों के अधिकारों की सुरक्षा सुनिश्चित करने में महत्वपूर्ण भूमिका निभाती हैं। भारत की लोकतांत्रिक व्यवस्था में तीन मुख्य संस्थाएँ विधायिका, कार्यपालिका और न्यायपालिका हैं। विधानमंडल में निर्वाचित प्रतिनिधि शामिल होते हैं जो कानून बनाते हैं और संसद और राज्य विधानसभाओं में मुद्दों पर बहस करते हैं। कार्यपालिका में राष्ट्रपति, प्रधान मंत्री और मंत्रिपरिषद शामिल होते हैं, जो कानूनों और नीतियों को लागू करने के लिए जिम्मेदार होते हैं। सर्वोच्च न्यायालय की अध्यक्षता वाली न्यायपालिका संविधान की व्याख्या और उसे कायम रखने, विवादों को सुलझाने और नागरिकों के अधिकारों की सुरक्षा के लिए जिम्मेदार है। ये संस्थाएं एक-दूसरे से स्वतंत्र रूप से काम करती हैं लेकिन सत्ता के दुरुपयोग को रोकने के लिए जांच और संतुलन की व्यवस्था बनाए रखती हैं। लोकतंत्र के समुचित संचालन और लोगों के अधिकारों और हितों की सुरक्षा के लिए इन संस्थानों का काम करना आवश्यक है

- 1. भारत की लोकतांत्रिक व्यवस्था में तीन मुख्य संस्थाएँ कौन सी हैं?
- a) न्यायपालिका, संसद और मंत्रिपरिषद
- b) विधायिका, कार्यपालिका और न्यायपालिका
- c) राष्ट्रपति, प्रधान मंत्री और मंत्रिमंडल
- d) राज्यसभा, लोकसभा और राज्य विधानसभाएं
- 2. लोकतंत्र में विधायिका की क्या भूमिका है?

- a) कानूनों और नीतियों को लागू करना
- b) संविधान की व्याख्या करना और उसका पालन करना
- c) कानून बनाना और म्द्दों पर बहस करना
- d) विवादों का समाधान करना और नागरिकों के अधिकारों की स्रक्षा करना
- 3. भारत में कानूनों और नीतियों को लागू करने के लिए कौन जिम्मेदार है?
- a) राष्ट्रपति, प्रधान मंत्री और मंत्रिपरिषद
- b) उच्चतम न्यायालय और उसके न्यायाधीश
- c) संसद और राज्य विधान सभाओं के सदस्य
- d) भारत का च्नाव आयोग
- 4. संविधान की व्याख्या और उसे कायम रखने के लिए कौन सी संस्था जिम्मेदार है?
- a) संसद
- b) राष्ट्रपति
- c) उच्चतम न्यायालय
- d) भारत का च्नाव आयोग
- 5. लोकतंत्र की संस्थाएँ जाँच और संतुलन की व्यवस्था कैसे बनाए रखती हैं?
- a) कानूनों और नीतियों को लागू करके
- b) संविधान की व्याख्या और उसका पालन करके
- c) कानून बनाकर और मुद्दों पर बहस करके
- d) स्वतंत्र रूप से काम करके लेकिन एक-दूसरे के कार्यों की निगरानी करके

II. These forests are restricted to heavy rainfall areas of the Western Ghats and the island groups of Lakshadweep, Andaman, and Nicobar, upper parts of Assam and Tamil Nadu coast. They are at their best in areas having more than 200 cm of rainfall with a short dry season. The trees reach great heights up to 60 meters or even above. Since the region is warm and wet throughout the year, it has luxuriant vegetation of all kinds – trees, shrubs, and creepers giving it a multilayered structure. There is no definite time for trees to shed their leaves. As such, these forests appear green all the year round.

Some of the commercially important trees of this forest are ebony, mahogany, rosewood, rubber, and cinchona. The common animals found in these forests are elephants, monkeys, lemurs, and deer. One-horned rhinoceroses are found in the jungles of Assam and West Bengal. Besides these animals, plenty of birds, bats, sloths, scorpions, and snails are also found in these jungles.

- 1. These forests are restricted to heavy rainfall (more than 200 cm) areas of the Western Ghats.
  - (a)Tropical Evergreen Forests
    - (b) Tropical Deciduous Forests
    - (c) Tropical Thorn Forests
    - (d) Mangrove Forests
- 2. Why trees reach great height upto 60 metres or above in Tropical Evergreen forests?
  - (a) Because of high precipitation
  - (b) Because of warm and wet region throughout the year
  - (c) Beacuse of long dry season
  - (d) Both (a) and (b)
- 3. Which among the following is/are the features of commercial trees?
  - (a) Trees which generate good and assured return.
  - (b) Trees which are used for timber and furniture purposes.
  - (c) Both (a) and (b)
  - (d) Neither (a) nor (b)
- 4. Why the trees of the forests mentioned in the case does not shed their leaves?
  - (a) Because of heavy rainfall more than 200 cm throughout the year
  - (b) Because trees of this forest are tall.
  - (c) Because it is located on mountainous region
  - (d) Both (b) and (c)
- 5. Identify the animals, which are found in the forests mentioned in the case

- I. Elephant II. Scorpions III. Deer
- (a) Only I
- (b) Both I and II
- (c) Both II and III
- (d) All of the above
- II. ये वन पश्चिमी घाट के भारी वर्षा वाले क्षेत्रों और लक्षद्वीप, अंडमान और निकोबार के द्वीप समूहों, असम और तिमलनाडु तट के ऊपरी हिस्सों तक ही सीमित हैं। वे छोटे शुष्क मौसम के साथ 200 सेमी से अधिक वर्षा वाले क्षेत्रों में अपने सर्वोत्तम स्तर पर हैं। पेड़ 60 मीटर या उससे भी अधिक ऊँचाई तक पहुँचते हैं। चूँकि यह क्षेत्र पूरे वर्ष गर्म और गीला रहता है, इसलिए इसमें सभी प्रकार की शानदार वनस्पतियाँ हैं पेड़, झाड़ियाँ और लताएँ इसे बहुस्तरीय संरचना प्रदान करती हैं। पेड़ों के पत्ते झड़ने का कोई निश्चित समय नहीं है। यूं तो ये जंगल साल भर हरे-भरे दिखाई देते हैं।

इस जंगल के कुछ व्यावसायिक रूप से महत्वपूर्ण पेड़ आबनूस, महोगनी, शीशम, रबर और सिनकोना हैं। इन जंगलों में पाए जाने वाले आम जानवर हाथी, बंदर, लीमर और हिरण हैं। एक सींग वाला गैंडा असम और पश्चिम बंगाल के जंगलों में पाया जाता है। इन जानवरों के अलावा इन जंगलों में पक्षी, चमगादड़, स्लॉथ, बिच्छू और घोंघे भी बहुतायत में पाए जाते हैं। 1. ये वन पश्चिमी घाट के भारी वर्षा (200 सेमी से अधिक) वाले क्षेत्रों तक सीमित हैं।

- (ए) उष्णकटिबंधीय सदाबहार वन
- (बी) उष्णकटिबंधीय पर्णपाती वन
- (सी) उष्णकटिबंधीय कांटेदार वन
- (डी) भैंग्रोव वन
- 2. उष्णकिटबंधीय सदाबहार वनों में पेड़ 60 मीटर या उससे अधिक ऊँचाई तक क्यों पहुँचते हैं?
- (ए) अधिक वर्षा के कारण
- (बी) पूरे वर्ष गर्म और गीले क्षेत्र के कारण

- (सी) लंबे श्ष्क मौसम के कारण
- (डी) दोनों (ए) और (बी)
- 3. निम्नलिखित में से कौन सी व्यावसायिक पेड़ों की विशेषताएं हैं/हैं?
- (ए) पेड़ जो अच्छा और स्निश्चित रिटर्न देते हैं।
- (बी) पेड़ जिनका उपयोग लकड़ी और फर्नीचर उद्देश्यों के लिए किया जाता है।
- (सी) दोनों (ए) और (बी)
- (डी) न तो (ए) और न ही (बी)
- 4. मुकदमे में उल्लिखित जंगलों के पेड़ अपने पत्ते क्यों नहीं गिराते?
- (ए) वर्ष भर में 200 सेमी से अधिक भारी वर्षा के कारण
- (बी) क्योंकि इस जंगल के पेड़ ऊँचे हैं।
- (सी) क्योंकि यह पहाड़ी क्षेत्र पर स्थित है
- (डी) दोनों (बी) और (सी)
- 5. उन जानवरों की पहचान करें, जो मामले में उल्लिखित जंगलों में पाए जाते हैं
- I. हाथी II. बिच्छू III. हिरन
- (ए) केवल Ⅰ
- (बी) । और ।। दोनों
- (सी) II और III दोनों
  - (डी) उपरोक्त सभी

#### **ANSWER KEY**

# I. 1. (b) Legislature, Executive, and Judiciary

Under a democratic set up, like in our country, the political environment comprises three vital political institutions:

- 1. Legislature 2. Executive 3. Judiciary.
- 2. c) Making laws and debating issues

A legislature is an assembly with the authority whose most important function is to make laws and debating issues for a political entity such as a country or city.

#### 3. a ) President, Prime Minister, and Council of Ministers

The Executive comprises the President, the Prime Minister, and the Council of Ministers, who are responsible for implementing laws and policies

#### 4. c) Supreme Court

The Supreme Court of India is in fact, one of the very powerful courts in the world. Right from 1950 the judiciary has played an important role in interpreting and in protecting the Constitution.

### 5.d ) By working independently but overseeing each other's actions

The institutions of democracy maintain a system of checks and balances by working independently. The system of checks and balances is an instrument that keeps different organs of government in check for the balance of the powers and their jurisdiction.

#### II 1. a) Tropical Evergreen Forests

Tropical evergreen forests cover the majority of India's natural vegetation. They thrive in places with more than 200 cm of yearly rainfall.

### 2 .(d) Both (a) and (b)

Trees reach great height upto 60 metres or above in Tropical Evergreen forests because of high precipitation hence, it is warm and wet region throughout the year

### 3. (c) Both (a) and (b)

Commercial tree species means any species which are capable of producing a merchantable stand of timber on the particular site. These generate good and assured return.

## 4. (a) Because of heavy rainfall more than 200 cm throughout the year

These thick forests occur in the regions near the equator and close to the tropics. These regions are hot and receive heavy rainfall throughout the year. As there is no particular dry season, the trees do not shed their leaves altogether.

#### 5.(d) All of the above

The major types of animals living in the rainforests are monkeys, apes, gorillas, lions, tigers, elephants, leopards, lizards, snakes, birds and insects.